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In 1994 the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind established a volunteer organization called the 

'Aewon Volunteer Corporation.' On November 13, 2014, some 40 members of the steering committee of 

this organization attended a program for internal training, centering on the Chung Pyung Holy Ground. 

 

The program began with important remarks delivered by Dong-won Jeong, Secretary-General of Aewon, 

at the CheongShim International Youth Center. 

 

Next, Man-ho Gim, Secretary-General, FFWPU International HQ emphasized to all the participants that 

the 'Unification Church is not a religion confined to getting people into Heaven, but is a religion which is 

to train families in love, and through the actual practice of love, to construct Heaven on Earth.' He also 

gave a short general introduction to the Chung Pyung Holy Ground, and its various attributes. 

 

 
 

The participants next enjoyed watching a video about True Parents' life and achievements. Following the 

video, Rev. Myeong-gwan Lee, Vice-President of Chung Pyung Holy Ground, took the stage and offered 

a special lecture in which he emphasized that the Chung Pyung Holy Ground is the place where the 

amazing works of Heaven are gathered from the past and from the present. He also spoke about the future 

plan and vision of Chung Pyung. 

 



 
 

The participants then took part in a tour to the Cheong Jeong Gung Museum, and to other major facilities 

of the Chung Pyung Holy Ground as well. They were impressed and deeply moved with the leading-edge 

technology and majestic beauty of the Cheong Jeong Gung Museum and the CheongShim Peace World 

Center. 

 

Moreover, the participants were able to receive abundant grace from the beautiful and araceful 

configurations of the Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center. They experienced the 

Cheongseong Wanglim Palace (Heavenly Palace), received brief introductions, and took the opportunity 

to offer earnest prayer at the CheongShim Tower and in the Cheongshim Won (Prayer Hall). 

 

 
 

The Aewon Volunteer Steering Committee is composed, for the most part, of Peace Ambassadors and 

individuals drawn from the general public at large; nevertheless, they graciously and sincerely offered 

prayers to Heaven in the Prayer Hall. 

 



 
 

Mrs. Geum-sug Hwang, the Chairwoman of Aewon, testified that her experience of the day, was that 

'people who attended the program, could realize once again the great achievements of the Rev. Sun 

Myung Moon. Furthermore, the Peace Ambassadors, in order to reciprocate with the great love they 

received through the program, determined to have greater courage and to exert greater energy in order to 

support True Mother from now on.' She added that, 'through my tour of the Holy Grounds and Heavenly 

Palace, it inspired me to really want to see Rev. Moon. Hopefully, Rev. Sun Myung Moon's thoughts for 

the peace and unity of humanity will continue to flow just as the water flows in a river.' 

 

 

 


